

CHURCH PREEN, HUGHLEY AND KENLEY 

PARISH COUNCIL

M I N U T E S

of the 

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

held in 

The Old School, Kenley

on 

Tuesday 17th May 2016
at 8.15pm

Present:

    


Parish Councillor Ken Pugh (Chairman)

Parish Councillor Martin Morris

Parish Councillor Peter Ince (Vice Chairman)

Parish Councillor Myrtle Roberts

Parish Councillor Richard Roycroft

Clerk to Parish Council Jayne Simmons

Councillor Claire Wild

Members of the Public -  1
1.      
WELCOME

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and also explained emergency evacuation procedures.

2.         APOLOGIES

No apologies
3.         MINUTES OF LAST ANNUAL MEETING
Minutes of the meeting 19th May 2015, having been previously circulated to all members were taken as having been read. It was agreed that these were a true and accurate record of the meeting - proposed by Parish Councillor Roberts and seconded by Parish Councillor  Ince.  These were then signed by the Chairman.

4. 
CHAIRS ANNUAL REPORT

Thanked Clerk for the good job she has done during the year.  Also thanked the Parish Councillors for their hard work.  Thanked Claire for her advice and attendance at Parish Council meetings and support behind the scenes.
5.   
CLERK’S FINANCIAL REPORT

The Parish Clerk presented copies of the accounts 2015/16.  These were agreed by the Parish Councillors present and signed by the Chairman (copy attached).  

6.  
ANNUAL REPORTS
Councillor Wild’s Report:  – Smaller parishes should be OK - pressure on Shropshire Council is an ageing population.  Special task group to work with Minister to fund adult social care.  This would be worked out on number of elderly people we have.  This could be funded directly from government in future.  Tough decisions to make.  It is a strategy duty to care for the elderly but do not know what costs are going to be.

 
Police:  PC David Harte attended and presented his report (copy attached).
Only six incidents in the last year but three in the last month - mostly shed break-ins. Advised property should be marked, Smartwater etc.  Information on Smartwater is on the website.  Burglary biggest concern everywhere from outbuildings, strimmers, chainsaws etc.  Some people paint postcodes on tools etc as this makes them unsellable.  Quad bikes will be sold way under market value.  Five or six sheds may be broken into before the right goods found - things are burgled to order.  Copy serial numbers down.  If stolen can then be identified.  Police have to prove stolen and belong to someone else otherwise the person who has stolen them will be allowed to keep them.
Booklets and copy of report left with the meeting.  A lot of road collisions in the country –farmers asked to put signage out when working or mud on the road.  It is rural environment and will not get spotlessly clean roads but have to try to keep them as clean as possible.

If any suspicious vehicles seen please email PC Harte and he will follow it up.  It is impossible to patrol all the area which is 300 square miles.  Has two good PCSO’s.

PC Harte said he will still send reports through but will also try to attend some Parish Council meetings.
7.  
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN AND COMMITTEE MEMBERS


Chairman

Parish Councillor Ken Pugh




Proposed by Parish Councillor Roberts




Seconded by Parish Councillor Ince

Vice Chairman
Parish Councillor Peter Ince




Proposed by Parish Councillor Roberts




Seconded by Parish Councillor Roycroft

Snow/Flood 

Parish Councillor Richard Roycroft

Warden

Proposed by Parish Councillor Roberts




Seconded by Parish Councillor Pugh

Flood Warden

Parish Councillor Myrtle Roberts





Proposed by Parish Councillor Ince





Seconded by Parish Councillor Pugh


Power Warden
Parish Councillor Martin Morris




Proposed by Parish Councillor 





Seconded by Parish Councillor 
8.
DECLARATION OF OFFICE 


Declaration of Office signed by Chairman and Vice Chairman.
8.
ITEMS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC


No items from the member of the public
9.  
CLOSE OF MEETING

The meeting closed at 2050
Signed ……………………………………

Dated ………………………….

               Chairman Ken Pugh


